Avon Go Round

AVON VALLEY GOLF & COUNTRY CLUB NEWSLETTER

Early in the year the Nova Scotia Cancer Society's Award's Committee recognized the outstanding
assistance by the Avon Valley Golf and Country Club. The committee was so impressed with the
Club’s involvement they nominated the Club to the National body of the Canadian Cancer Society
for the prestigious Certificate of Merit Award which is only awarded yearly to a few organizations
across Canada.

The nomination. among other things, was based on the many years of involvement with the Lon-
gest Day of Golf. It started with the inception of the event in 1981 and has continued uninterrupted
to the present. The course Board of Directors have recognized the need for financial support to the
Cancer Society and have responded with permission to use the course and provide power carts for
the participants. The net result has been over $140,000 for a search for the cancer cure.

At the recent Regional Cancer Society's gathering the certificate was presented to Avon Valley's
Vice President Karen MacDonald by Owen LaPierre with Nova Scotia Cancer Society's President
Hub MacDonald

Thank you for a well-deserved recognizance.

www.avonvalleygolf.com

P.O. BOX 250, WINDSOR, NOVA SCCTIA BON 2T0 TEL. (902) 798-4654 FAX (902) 798-8879




 President's Message -

September is here and the best golfing time in my
opinion. If you have time to play!

On August 31st. the Planning and Development
Committee presented our Long Range Planning
proposal. Although the attendance was disappointingly
low those that took the time to attend were offered a
very thorough and well documented presentation. The
presentation seemed well received. A copy is included
in this Avon Go Round for your review.

A similar meeting will be held on Sunday October 2nd.
to discuss a future Clubhouse. Two proposals will be
offered and each has been posted at the course so we
encourage you to look at them and attend the meeting
with your thoughts. This is a very important matter for
our future success and all are urged to attend.

Work on #16 is proceeding and as of 1:00 PM the
8th. of September all the rough has been seeded with
growth already evident. The laying of sod commenced
this date and 2 to 3 days work is expected.

Installation of the underground drainage resulted in
damage that was more intensive than anticipated. As
we worked on the situation it seemed that when we
eliminated one problem another arose and had to be
dealt with. The fairway is at or just below sea level

and as such we are subject to flooding at times. We
discovered that even without this excessive damage
a fair amount of reshaping and sloping would be
required. As it stands now the rough should have
substantial growth by next spring and the sods should
be well knitted. It is expected that we will be mowing
the sods within a week of completion. I do caution
everyone that we are dependent on the cooperation of
Mother Nature. In fact as I write this we are hoping
and praying that the tail end of Frances misses us or
there will be more delays.

Watch for Pro Shop Specials as we near year-end.
Accounts must be settled as per the dates posted so
please see Andrew.

The Club just hosted a very successful NSGA Mixed
Championship with many great comments received on
our course. All participants were very pleased with our
playing conditions and the friendly atmosphere. As I
said many great comments but in some cases came the
follow up “too bad there were not better clubhouse and
canteen facilities”.

Good Golfing to All

Murray Purcell, President

 Entertainment Report

The Men’s Nite competition is now over for the 2004
season and we are in the planning stages of preparing
for the Men’s Nite Final tournament to be held on
Saturday, Sept 11.

Please note that there is a sign up sheet for all those

WINDSOR PHYSIOTHERAPY

* Registered Physiotherapists ¢

who have qualified for the year end tournament.
You may either sign up as your regular foursome or
individually.

There will be plenty of prizes, food and camaraderie
with an anticipated 100+ players.

Harvey & Warren

Chartered Accountants

——

* Physician referral not required =

Wanda Donelle, Lori Bowes, Troy Harvie, Kim Kerr

HAVE A GREAT GOLF SEASON

543 O'Brien St., Windsor 798-0026
Located in the Co-Op Building

= Some health plans may still require referral

Raymond E. Harvey , C.A.

20 Gerrish Street, Windsor
Ph: (902) 798-2273
Fax: (902) 798-0445
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« Board of Directors -

IEECS G T NON—————————
VP/Membership.......ccccccceeerunnnns
Secty/Admin .........cocceeviiniicnnnns
1 17 8 1) Bl e e
Past Pres./ Plan & Dev................
Grounds........cceeeevreiniveenieesecnnens

Jr. Development ...........cocveeuennee.
PUbBLICItY ....eeevreeireiiis i
Match/Handicap........cccovveeenennen.

...................... Murray Purcell
...................... Karen MacDonald
..................... Blaine Rooney
...................... John Horne
...................... Jim Davidson
...................... Bud Thompson
...................... Pat Dooley
...................... Wayne Northup
...................... Terry Hines
...................... David Pollard
...................... Al Dauphinee
..................... Ed MacDonald

« Treasurer's Report -

Asof August 21, 2004 we have completed 62.5% of our
golf year (April to October). The Club’s Net Income to
date is $159,347.77. With 37.5% of the season ahead
of us our budged expenses will outrun revenue from
Green Fee's, Out Side Tournaments, Canteen and Pro
Shop operations,

It is your board’s intent to meet the $19,483 as
forecasted in January 2004

To date total membership dues are $383,588 compared
to a budget of $384,316. Due to Shareholder approval
at the 2004 AGM to add 15 members to the Restricted
Category the Club and a higher than expected turn over
in membership the Club received $49,300 in Initiation
fee revenue, compared to the $2,500 budgeted.

Green fees and Outside Tournament revenue to August
21, 2004 was $160,158.58 or 64.3% of the $249,000
budgeted. With the exception of the repairs in progress
on fairway 16, the course is in tremendous shape, very
competitive Green Feee rates and 37.5% of the season
ahead of us we are forecasting making budget in Green
fee and Outside Tournament revenue for 2004.

Three additional Carts were approved in the 2004
Capital Budget and placed in service at the beginning
of the season. Gas Cart Revenue is $ 40.055. Gas cart
revenue is down $571.00 or 1.4% off forecast to
August 21,2004.
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The Club’s Reserve Building account now stands at
$124,789. The operating loan taken out in November
2004 has been paid back, $55,800, 8% per year interest
included. YTD Assessments received from 2004
membership and Green Fees have been transferred
to the reserve. The reserves are currently invested at
2.15% in a one-year cashable term deposite.

We have financed these years’ Capital projects out of
cash flow. The Club’s cash flow is being monitored,
your board will authorize a demand loan from the
Building Reserve as required, and the interest will be
8% as in the previous Loan of 2004/2004.

Overall operation expenses are currently tracking at
less (= 10.03%) forecast on YTD bases.

In conclusion, through the financial vigilance of all
Directors, and senior club staff, we plan come in with
a positive net income for 2004.

Once again [ thank all the Directors, there committees
and our Club staff for there support to date and have
every confidence as a team we will achieve our financial
goals for 2004.

Once again a special thank you to committee members
Al Loomer, Lorraine Purcell and David Fudge.

John A. Horne, Treasurer



« Membership Report -

Look for your Membership Directory to be published
in Spring 2005. Due to the amount of time involved
in contacting members individually for consent to
publish, the length of time involved in publication and
the time required for circulation, it is not feasible to
move forward with publication at end of this season.
I personally thank those members who helped with
the telephone campaign: Bev Digdon, Cindi Northup,
Brenda MacKellar, Judy Bain, Betty Davison, Dolena
AuCoin, Sher O'Neill, Betty Dale Leighton and Marg

RESIGNATIONS 2004
From Full
Alfred Bond

FromlL.eave of Absence
Sean Enright (Int)

William Browne Andrew Firth
Gary Christian Audrey Lyons (deceased)
Norm Clarke (deceased) Janet White

Harry Cochrane Dr. Michele Wilson

LEAVE OF ABSENCE
Donald Cooper

Robert Eamon

Gerald Edsall

Dr. James Fraser
Graham Greenough
Kathleen Greenough
Carl Hood

Earle Hood(deceased)

Dan Sanford

George Kakamousias
James Wigglesworth
Hugh Maynard

John Cochrane
Garnet Burns

Sean Carrigan

J P Deslaurier (Int.)

Marg Horne Robert Dockrill
Stan MacDonald John MacKinley
Bill Martin Don Sears

Max Maynard Romi Foley

Rod Porter Max Rastelli
Clarence Redden (deceased)  Bradley Olsen (Int)
Glenn Robinson Paul Yetman

Gregory Kelly Keith Leighton

From Limited
Ted Lynch
Gerry Maclnnis
Ira Maclnnis

James Swim
Roland Swim
Susan Tumblin

Jill MacPherson (dec.) Darren Walsh
Bruce Noddin Jevan Watson
Ken Pemberton David Folker
David Penaluna Bill Loiselle

Tom MacDonald
Tom O’Laughlin

John Pothier
Fred Murrant

Mary Lynn Van Tassel Cheryl Walsh
2nd Year LOA
James Holt, Linda Redden

Chipman. Your thoroughness is appreciated and we
now have an up-to- date listing of members’ telephone
numbers. Also thank you to those members who were
so considerate in returning our calls—that made our
job much easier.

There will be a spot on your 2005 membership renewal
form where you will be asked for written authorization
to publish your phone number. Please be sure to fill in
and return as this will abbreviate processing time.

From Restricted
Cecil Scott
Janice Forand

Barry Alexander
Geoffrey Allen
David Archibald
Phillip Baxter
Don Beatty

Ron Brenton
Graydon Bushell
Richard Crooks
Darrick Evong
Randy Hall

Guy Harrington
Jeanne Harvey
Kevin Harvey
Bennett Hendsbee
John Hutchison
Sonja Shaw (deceased

- MARKETS

ATLANTIC

WINDSOR SUPERSTORE
798-9537

EAT WELL.
SPEND LESS.

Angela Fraser
Jake Frizell
Hubert Godden
Fred Kenney
Alfred Lewis
Myron Phillips
Reg Redden
Wallace Sceviour
Ken Smith

Jean Whalen

WAREHOUSE

v In-House Credit
v Free Delivery

Wentworth Rd., Fort Edward Mall, Windsor
Tel: (902) 798-4488
Toll Free: 1-888-348-8888

Don Brown
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